Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

June 19, 2017
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Brandon Darrow


Eric Mabe





Doug Hall
 


Bret Garrett


Clark May



John Wilbur
Brian Lennon

Members Absent: None 
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Gary Billingsley, and Jaime Fox.    
At approximately 6:00 p.m. the meeting was called to order by Brandon Darrow. 
Public Forum:  None  

Consent Agenda:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Bret Garrett to approve the minutes of the May 15, 2017 and June 5, 2017 meetings and to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Auditor Contract:

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by John Wilbur to accept the proposed contract with Arnold, Walker and Arnold for auditing the 2016-2017 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Transfer Policy and Agreement:

Mr. Johnson presented a modified transfer policy FDA (Local) and a new transfer agreement to the Board.  A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Bret Garrett to accept the recommendation as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.

Revision of Weighted courses:

Mr. Billingsley presented a proposal to update the list of weighted courses EIC (Local) to become effective with students who will graduate in 2021.  A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Clark May to accept the proposal as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.    
Mr. Johnson advised the Board that Haylee Dearing had provided her letter of resignation on 5-22-2017, which he accepted.

ESL Board Report:

Mrs. Fox presented the yearly ESL report to the Board.  A motion was made by John Wilbur and seconded by Doug Hall to record the report was provided.  The motion carried unanimously.    
Ratify the District of Innovation Plan:

A motion was made by Bret Garrett and seconded by Eric Mabe to ratify the previously approved District of Innovation Plan per TEA’s direction.  The motion carried unanimously.

Executive Session:

At 6:33 p.m. the Board entered into executive session to discuss the hiring of Melanie Clem as an Elementary teacher.

There was no candidate for High school.

At 6:42 p.m. the Board returned to open session.  
A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Clark May to employ Melanie Clem on a one year probationary contract for the 2017-2018 school year.  The motion carried unanimously with Brandon Darrow abstaining.  

Superintendent’s Report

Mr. Johnson advised the Board of the following:

That the amended plan for the elementary parking lot had been received and he would try to get the request for proposals in the paper before he left on vacation. 

Work would start soon on building an office for the Special Programs Coordinator.  Proposals were also coming for the remodeling of the cafeteria. 

Mr. Johnson asked the Board to please notify him if there was anything they would like to see in the new budget for planning purposes.

Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Fox reported elementary test scores.

Mr. Billingsley reported secondary test scores.

Athletic Director’s report:

Mr. Billingsley told the Board he would be adding gray and/or black to athletic uniforms to provide more selection. 

Board Concerns:

None
At 7:30 p.m. a motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Bret Garrett to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
